
2022 DATA JUST RELEASED
FOR THE NINTH TIME IN 17 YEARS, 
AMERICANS LIVING IN HOMEOWNERS 
ASSOCIATIONS, CONDOMINIUMS, 
AND HOUSING COOPERATIVES SAY 
THEY’RE OVERWHELMINGLY SATISFIED 
IN THEIR COMMUNITIES.

The April 2022 survey affirms the findings of almost identical 
national surveys conducted every other year since 2005. The 2022 
survey was conducted by Zogby Analytics for the Foundation 
for Community Association Research. The findings from the 
surveys throughout the years are strikingly consistent and rarely 
vary a standard margin error for national, demographically 
representative surveys.

By large majorities, most residents rate their overall 
community experience as positive or neutral.

87% think the members of the elected governing board, absolutely or for the most part, strive to 
serve the best interests of the community of the whole.

87% say they are on friendly terms with the community association board. 

74% say the manager provides value and support to residents and the community as a whole. 

86% said the experience with their manager is generally positive.  

The Foundation for Community Association Research provides authoritative research and 
analysis on community association trends, issues, and operations.
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